
 

 

May 10, 2023 

Chairman Gary Flock called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. All board members and 2 residents were present.  

The minutes from the April meeting were read.  There was a motion by Bob Brown and a second by Nick 

Butzler to approve the minutes. The motion carried 3-0.   

The financial report was given. There was a motion by Nick and a second by Bob to approve the financial 

report and pay the bills for the month.  The motion carried 3-0.   

Garin Mayer, a representative from Vernon Communications was present to give an update on the fiber optic 

installation to take place in the township.  They have material in Cashton and plan to start installation in 

September with hopes of finishing before the ground freezes.  Information will be mailed in June-July to 

residents that are in the planned route.   

It was decided that ARPA funds will be designated for town hall updates at this time.  

Nick made a motion to update the town’s site permit ordinance to include wording for towers and solar 

panels.  Bob seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Road work was discussed.  Bryan will order recycled material for patching. 

Repairs to the chipper are needed.  Bryan will check with Portland Implement for the repairs. 

Open Book will be held on Monday, May 22nd from 1:00 to 3:00 PM.  

Board of Review will be held on Tuesday, May 30th from 9:00 to 11:00 AM. 

There is a WTA Unit Meeting on May 18th in Wilton. 

The next Board meeting is set for Wednesday, June 14, 2023, at 7:00 PM. 

There was a motion by Bob and a second by Nick to adjourn the meeting at 8:27 PM.  Motion carried 3-0. 

 

Amy Brueggen 

Town Clerk 


